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Economic stimulus payments being 

issued by the federal government will also 

benefit some veterans, informs the Inter-

nal Revenue Service.  In most cases, vet-

erans will not have to do anything extra; 

simply file a 2007 tax return and wait for 

their payment.  Electronic transfers are 

the fastest way to receive payments, 

which begin arriving in May. 

“Many veterans who receive benefits 

from Veterans Affairs are not required to 

file a tax return.  But they need to this 

year to get the stimulus payment.” said 

California Department of Veterans Af-

fairs‟ Secretary Tom Johnson.  “Also, I 

hope California‟s veterans take advantage 

of direct deposit so they can be among the 

first to receive their economic stimulus 

payment.” 

The IRS will use information on the 

2007 tax return filed by the taxpayer to 

determine eligibility and calculate the 

amount of the stimulus payments.  In 

most cases, the payment will equal the 

amount of tax liability on the tax return, 

with a maximum amount of $600 for indi-

viduals ($1,200 for taxpayers who file a 

joint return). 

The law also allows for payments for 

select taxpayers who have no tax liability, 

such as low-income workers or those who 

receive Social Security benefits or veter-

ans‟ disability compensation, pension or 

survivors‟ benefits received from the U.S. 

Department of Veterans Affairs in 2007. 

These taxpayers will be eligible to receive 

a payment of $300 ($600 on a joint re-

turn) if they had at least $3,000 of quali-

fying income. 

(Continued on page 7) 

San Francisco, 24 March 2008—At 7:00 PM, 

24 March 2008, veterans and friends 

gathered in San Fran-

cisco‟s Civic Center Plaza, 

across from City Hall, to 

mourn the 4,000 U.S. Ser-

vicemembers who have 

lost their lives in Iraq. The 

4,000 death threshold was 

reached on Sunday, when 

four American troops were 

killed by an IED in Bag-

dad.  

The vigil was organ-

ized by San Francisco 

Chapter 69, Veterans for 

Peace, under the direction 

of Paul Cox. Calls went 

out early on Monday to remind veterans 

of the candlelight vigil. In addition to 

members of Veterans for Peace, the vigil 

was well attended by many other veterans 

organizations, including many members 

from Post 448. John Forrett, Jimmy 

McConnell, and Robert Pot-

ter were among those who 

read the names of the ser-

vicemembers lost in Iraq. 

Other members of Post 448 

in attendance included Arch 

Wilson and Ernie Gaudreau. 

     Those present were in-

vited to share stories of some 

of those lost to the war. One 

young Hispanic man told of 

the bravery and leadership of 

a friend he came to rely on 

during boot camp and a per-

son without whom he might 

not have completed basic. He 

later learned that his friend had been lost 

in the war while doing a Google search on 

the internet.  

(Continued on page 5) 
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ÎÎÎ Minutes for General Meeting of 20 March 2008 ÎÎÎ 

ing over for the Judge Advocate‟s report.  

Arch Wilson reported that there was a 

meeting of the War Memorial Commis-

sion on Tuesday and that Post 911 ap-

pears to be spearheading the attempt by 

the Veterans to occupy the entire Veter-

ans' War Memorial Building after the 

retrofit. He advised that these Vets were 

well funded and well supported. He also 

advised that they were working on alter-

native space for the posts during the ret-

rofit. Arch also reported that due to cer-

tain inequities Post 911 is currently 

squatting in Room 129 and that it was 

unheard of for a new post, and one with 

only 17 members, to be given sole occu-

pancy of a room. It is considered to be a 

poor way to start relations between our 

two posts. However, Arch suggested that 

we yield in this particular case, even 

though we have the better position le-

gally. He felt there were bigger fights 

ahead in holding the building for the 

Veterans. Judge Advocate Wilson out-

lined the strategies he would employ in 

this endeavor. (It was then suggested that 

plans revealed and comments made dur-

ing this meeting not be published and 

remain confidential.)  

The fight goes oné 
Join us 

American Legion Post 448 
 

415-431-1413  
or 

post448@yahoo.com  
 

Resistance is not futile! 

§In lieu of the Post Commander, the 

General Membership Meeting of 20 

March 2008 was called to order at 1900 

hrs by Post Judge Advocate Arch Wil-

son.  

§Colors were presented by Acting Ser-

geant-At-Arms Dale Pele-

grino and the membership 

recited the Pledge of Alle-

giance. 

§The meeting was then 

turned over to Post Chap-

lain Paul Goercke who 

proceeded to conduct an 

Everlasting Post Cere-

mony for Wade Pierce 

who passed on 5 February 

2008. The ceremony was 

well attended by Legion-

naires and friends of the 

deceased. Following the 

ceremony the meeting was 

suspended and a reception was held.  

§Commander John Forrett called the 

meeting back to order at 1930 hrs. The 

Commander thanked the Judge Advocate 

for standing in at the opening of the 

meeting for the Everlasting Post Cere-

mony. 

§The Commander asked if everyone had 

received their newsletter and Clint Rice 

indicated that he had not. The Com-

mander assured Legionnaire Rice that he 

would look into the matter at the end of 

the meeting.  

§The Commander asked if 

there were any questions of 

comments concerning the 

February Minutes as 

printed in the March news-

letter. There being no ques-

tions of comments, it was 

moved that the minutes be 

accepted as published. The 

motion was seconded and 

passed unanimously. 

§The Commander reported 

that he had spoken with the 

Post Finance Officer, Rene 

Puliatti, who indicated that 

he was doing quite well, and would be 

able to resume his duties shortly.  

§The Adjutant and Acting Finance Offi-

cer was absent and his reports were de-

layed. 

§ The Commander then turned the meet-

Account Balance 

Assets   

    Cash and Bank Accounts  

          Wells Fargo Checking Acct—9136 $1,108.71 

          Wells Fargo Savings Acct—4206 558.60 

          Wells Fargo CD—3957 (4.80%) 10,472.00 

          Wells Fargo CD—3965 (4.80%) 10,708.00 

          Wells Fargo CD—0778 (4.30%) 10,651.00 

     TOTAL Bank Accounts $33,498.31 

     TOTAL ASSETS $33,498.31 

Liabilities: Other Liabilities   

448  Legal Fund $12,436.00 

Commander Bus Fund 261.00 

Flag Fund 546.00 

Sal Fund 394.00 

Sunshine Fund 368.88 

Total Liabilities $13,796.00 

Overall Total $33,498.31 

POST FINANCIAL REPORT 
Post 448 Balance SheetðAs of 20 March 2008 

 
 

Chaplain Goercke conducts Everlasting 

Post Ceremony for Wade Pierce. 

mailto:post448@yahoo.com
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§The Commander then asked the Acting 

Sergeant-At-Arms Dale Pellegrino for 

his report. He had nothing to report. 

§The Post Historian and Al Aden were 

asked to present their reports. Dick Man-

ning presented the post with numbered 

tickets for the “No-Chili Chili Fest” and 

Spring Fling to be held in lieu of the 

General Membership Meeting of 17 

April. He advised that the seating of 40 

Legionnaires and guests would be 

strictly adhered to insure that the func-

tion remained under budget and does not 

get out of hand as the Holiday Dinner 

did. Dick also reported that through 

“miracle of miracles”, in the names of 

Arch Wilson and John Forrett, the oven 

has been replaced and the refrigerator 

has been completely cleaned and the 

kitchen is now usable. One Legionnaire 

asked that the set-up committee please 

insure all aisles are wheelchair accessible 

so that our resident (expletive deleted) 

photographer can take pictures as needed 

and it was promised that this would be 

the case.  (Further details and the menu 

on Page 5.) Al Aden reported on the pro-

gress of the Angel Island Expedition, 

Safari and Ocean Voyage. Al indicated 

that six applications had been received 

and asked that applications be placed in 

the office. The membership was re-

minded that applications are also accessi-

ble through the Post‟s Yahoo Group, and 

will be available on the new Post Web-

site when it is inaugurated. For your con-

venience, the application has also been 

placed on the back page of the April 

newsletter. Simply cut, sign and mail 

with check. Al reminded everyone that 

applications must be received by 25 

April as that is the date that we have to 

confirm the reservations with the Blue 

and Gold Fleet. A member asked if there 

were Sunshine Funds available for this 

trip and the Commander indicated that 

those needing assistance would be han-

dled on a case by case basis.  

§The Commander then asked for guests 

to introduce themselves. Richard Collins 

introduced himself as a new arrival to 

The City and has joined SAL. Mike 

Schmidt introduced himself as a return-

ing member of the post. 

§The Post Scribe Emeritus, Bud Rob-

bins, was introduced to the post and 

asked to speak. He asked that a change 

be made to the bi-laws that requires post 

members to report  directly to the mem-

bership or in writing on any activities 

that are made whenever Post funds are 

provided to assist in the undertaking.  

§The meeting was turned over to the Post 

webmaster who indicated that the collec-

tions for the Fort Miley “Care Package” 

Project have been completed and that the 

Commander and Adjutant would report 

later on the assembly and delivery of 

packages. He then reported that a check 

was given to him at the end of the last 

meeting to pay for the tickets to the Gi-

ants LGBT Night on 25 July. The check 

was delivered to the Giants the following 

Monday and the Group Sales representa-

tive indicated that tickets would be 

printed and mailed out around the 1st of 

April. There are 26 tickets and members 

interested in attending this function 

should submit reservation requests soon-

est.   

§Morningstar Vancil was introduced s 

the 2nd Vice Commander of SAL to give 

her report. She indicated that our request 

to obtain the Green Room for functions 

during Pride Week was too late and that 

The Pink Magazine had obtained the 

room several months ago. An attempt 

was made to use the room in conjunction 

with this group, but we were turned 

down. One member asked if we were 

going to participate in the Gay Lesbian 

festival and both Morningstar and the 

Commander answered in the affirmative. 

Morningstar indicated that she would be 

resigning shortly from the Pride Board 

after four years of service and felt that 

several members of the Post should seek 

positions on the Board to insure that Vet-

erans will continue to have a voice for 

this venue.  

§At this time the Chaplain wanted to 

thank those who attended the brief cere-

mony for Wade Pierce at the beginning 

of the meeting. One member questioned 

the use of Post funds for the reception 

after the ceremony and was informed 

that only private funds were used. Chap-

lain Goercke had nothing further to re-

port.  

§At this point the Commander pointed 

out that Linda Alband was not present, 

but said that when she heard about the 

Ft. Miley “Care Package” Project, she 

felt so strongly about this that she sent a 

check to help out. The Commander 

wanted to know if we should vote on 

what to use these funds for, it was 

pointed out that as the donation was 

made specifically for the Ft Miley Pro-

ject they could not be use for anything 

other than this. During the drive several 

people wanted to give cash donations, 

but in that we were not set up or expect-

ing such donations, they were gratefully 

refused. If the project is held again next 

year, we will insure that arrangements 

are made to accept such donations. 

§The Commander then delivered his re-

port and talked about the SLDN meeting 

and lobbying trip to Washington DC. He 

indicated that the Pentagon tour was dis-

appointing and non-productive. No gay 

issues were discussed there. He said the 

best tour was of Speaker Pelosi‟s office 

and how it was restored by Speaker Pe-

losi to the originals. They did not meet 

with Speaker Pelosi. Commander Forrett  

said that he was made a team captain and 

our Adjutant was a ground force person. 

On Thursday Commander Forrett had 14 

appointments with representatives and 

was able to turn a representative to sign-

ing the “Servicemen‟s Readiness En-

hancement Act”. The turnaround was a 

new representative from Orange County. 

Friday was rally day and they visited 21 

offices, but were only able to see only 

one representative.  Moving on the Com-

mander stated that the insurance had 

been secured for the Pride events. Bingo 

was moving along and that permissions 

and licenses were being obtained. The 

Bingo games would start on the 1st 

Thursday in May and would be con-

ducted monthly for ten months of each 

year. The Sisters‟ of Perpetual Indul-

gence would do all the work including 

set-up and clean-up. Post 448 would 

have the bar and hatcheck concession. 

We would also get a cut of the Bingo 

take. Although the Sisters would provide 

the Post with a bar bank, the Post would 

be required to purchase liquor, mixes, 

and other needs to run the bar. The Com-

mander indicated that the bar would re-

plenish itself, but that a $500.00 start up 

fund was needed. This amount would be 

repaid with the first earnings from the 

bar. A discussion ensued concerning 

pricing of drinks, and someone recom-

mended that a professional be consulted 

on this matter. The Commander assured 

the membership that the plan had been 

well thought out, but of course we would 

accept assistance or advise from anyone 

experienced in these matters. After a 

lengthy discussion about drinks, drink 

prices, mixers and cash banks as opposed 

to drink tickets, a motion was finally 

made for the Post to advance the Bar 

Committee $500.00 seed money to be 

repaid from profits. The motion was sec-

onded and passed.  
(Continued on page 6) 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/post448
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Editorial 
  
New Army Anthem Adopted...  

  
Views expressed in the editorial are solely those of the writer and 

are not necessarily the views or opinions of the officers or members 

of Post 448. 

  

U. S. Army Chief of Staff, Gen. Peter 

J. Schoomaker, announced yesterday that 

the Army will adopt a new, official Army 

Anthem. Gone will be the familiar cho-

ruses of “The Caissons Go Rolling 

Along”, soon to be replaced by the em-

bracing strains of “Onward Christian Sol-

diers”.  

As there will be a few old timers who 

may hedge at the new anthem, local com-

manders have been advised to remind all 

that promotions must now be cleared with 

the “Right” Reverend Base Chaplain. 

Members of Jewish, Muslim, or Catholic 

groups, or any other deviant or liberal 

sect,  need not apply. 

The Chairman of the Joint Chiefs has 

been trying to get this beloved anthem 

adopted by all services, however, the 

Chief of Naval Operations has vehe-

mently objected to the singing of 

“Onward Christian Soldiers” by naval 

personnel, unless the word “soldiers” is 

replaced by the word “servicemen”. Ob-

jections from Lesbians have been dis-

missed. 

Elsewhere, the Rev. Senator Mike 

Huckabee, backed by other Evangelical 

Congressmen, insisted that the intent of 

the Founding Fathers was to include a 

Cross in the design of our flag. He has 

introduced a 

Co ns t i tu t io na l 

Amendment to 

insure all Ameri-

can flags are in 

line with the new 

design shown here. The Reverend Senator 

stated, “The other alternative to the Cross 

and Stripes is to replace the stars on our 

flag with Crosses, so the stars are not 

confused with the Star of David. After all, 

our Founding Fathers were all good 

Christian men, and I emphasize the word 

men, who would have adopted the Cross 

and Stripes, if they hadn‟t been distracted 

by that silly slavery question.”  
 

—  Ernest Gaudreau 
 Assistant Editor 

Aaron Glantz 

Op Ed News  

 

March 6, 2008 - So we‟ve had to update the 

War Comes Home embeddable American 

Casualties of Iraq and Afghanistan widget 

for the second time in two days. At a fed-

eral court hearing of a class action lawsuit 

brought by Iraq and Afghanistan war vet-

erans who allege inferior treatment from 

the VA, a high ranking VA official re-

vealed 299,585 veterans of the “war on 

terror” had gone to the VA for medical 

treatment as of September 30, 2007. Ap-

proximately 1.7 million Americans have 

served in the two wars. As of January 18, 

2008 the VA says 799,791 had already 

been discharged from the service. At least 

243,034 Iraq and Afghanistan war veter-

ans have filed a disability claim with the 

government. 

What‟s the reason for these high casu-

alty rates? Consider this: In Iraq and Af-

ghanistan about 15 American soldiers are 

wounded for every fatality, compared 

with 2.6 per death in Vietnam and 2.8 in 

Korea. 

So in other words, instead of being 

killed young Americans are coming home 

severely physically and psychologically 

wounded. 
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/

ArticleID/9501  

The Sun News  

 

March 7, 2008 - During a House Judiciary 

Committee meeting this week, S.C. Rep. 

Alan Clemmons, R-Myrtle Beach, ob-

served that voting is a privilege, not a 

right. If the gentleman, who is an attor-

ney, really believes that, he's obviously 

not conversant with the 14th, 15th, 19th, 

24th and 26th amendments to the U.S. 

Constitution. 

Taken together, the amendments guar-

antee all Americans 18 years of age or 

older the right to vote. And they specifi-

cally exclude tests to determine which 

Americans can and can't vote. 

Yet here was Clemmons this week 

urging fellow committee members to sup-

port his proposal to deny voter registra-

tion to anyone who can't present a birth 

certificate or - get this - a passport. That, 

he said, would guarantee that illegal im-

migrants can't register to vote. 

Clemmons admits that his legislation 

would be a solution for a problem that 

does not exist. There have been no re-

ported instances, anywhere in South 

Carolina, of illegal immigrants trying to 

register to vote. 

Puh-leeze. Emerging from the shad-

ows to attempt to register to vote is the 

last thing an undocumented person of 

uncertain skill in English would do. What 

better way to offer yourself up for depor-

tation? 

The real motivation behind Clem-

mons' voter-registration-restriction initia-

tive, we fear, has to do with the potential 

rise to political power of the millennial 

generation - Americans born between 

1982 and the end of the 20th century. 

This generation is even larger than the 

baby boom generation - and includes 

many folks who are legal immigrants and 

the children of legal immigrants. It in-

cludes, as well, a large black cohort. And 

many of the young white people of Euro-

pean ancestry in the millennial group 

don't share their parents' voting prefer-

ences. 

Here and across the country, Republi-

can legislators and party leaders are 

scared of this group - for good reason. 

Barack Obama's candidacy for the De-

mocratic presidential nomination has en-

ergized millions of young people across 

the country and here in South Carolina. 

Here in South Carolina, as well, many 

(Continued on page 5) 

Suzanne Gamboa, Associated Press 

Helena Independent Record  

 

January 11, 2008 - WASHINGTON — Even if 

no one is asking, Army Sgt. Darren Man-

zella has been telling anyone who‟ll listen 

that he‟s gay — without serious retribu-

tion so far from the military. 

Manzella, a medic who served in Iraq 

and Kuwait, has acknowledged his sexual 

orientation in national media interviews 

and again on Tuesday in a Washington 

news conference. 

“This is who I am. This is my life,” 

said Manzella, who received a combat 

medical badge for his service in Iraq. “It 

has never affected my job performance 

before. I don‟t think it will make a differ-

ence now. And to be honest since then, I 

don‟t see a difference because of my ho-

mosexuality.” 

Aubrey Sarvis, executive director of 

(Continued on page 5) 

Soldier Questions Gay Policy 

Voter Suppression?  299,585 Iraq and Afghanistan Vet-
erans Have Gone to the VA for 
Medical Treatment 

“Fear is that little darkroom where 

negatives are developed.” 

 

ð Michael Prichard 

http://www.opednews.com/articles/genera_aaron_gl_080306_299_2c585_iraq_and_afg.htm
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9501
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9501
http://www.helenair.com/articles/2008/01/11/national/101na_080111_policy.txt
http://www.helenair.com/articles/2008/01/11/national/101na_080111_policy.txt
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Servicemembers Legal Defense Network, 

said Manzella‟s case demonstrates the 

military is arbitrarily enforcing its “don‟t 

ask, don‟t tell” policy now that the coun-

try is at war. 

The “don‟t ask, don‟t tell” policy pro-

hibits active-duty service members from 

openly acknowledging whether they are 

gay or lesbian. 

Manzella still could be investigated 

now that he has left the battlefield. Every 

time he has said he is gay publicly can be 

counted as a violation of the policy, one 

of his attorneys said. 

Manzella first told a military supervi-

sor about his sexual orientation in August 

2006 while he was stationed at Fort Hood, 

Texas, and working in division headquar-

ters. Three weeks after Manzella made 

the revelation, his battalion commander 

told him an investigation had been closed 

without finding “proof of homosexual-

ity.” 

A month later, Manzella was rede-

ployed for the war in Iraq. 

Paul Boyce Jr., an Army spokesman, 

said he was unaware of an investigation 

of Manzella being opened or closed. He 

said the investigation would have been 

done by Manzella‟s Fort Hood unit, and 

officials there are on leave and unavail-

able to discuss the case. 

“This particular soldier‟s unit only 

recently returned from the war to Fort 

Hood, Texas, so it‟s premature to specu-

late on any future actions until the young 

man‟s situation can be considered by his 

chain of command,” Boyce said in a state-

ment. 

Manzella, originally from Portland, 

N.Y., returned from the Middle East last 

month and went on leave shortly before 

Christmas. He will return to the 1st Cav-

alry Division at Ford Hood at the end of 

the month. 

A bill to eliminate the military‟s sex-

ual orientation policy, filed by Rep. Ellen 

Tauscher, D-Calif., is pending in Con-

gress. Sarvis said the bill is unlikely to get 

out of committee during this election 

year, but hearings could be held. 

Elaine Donnelly, president of the Cen-

ter for Military Readiness, said Man-

zella‟s commanders should have dis-

charged him when they learned he was 

gay. Her group opposes allowing gays to 

join the military. 

http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/

ArticleID/9131 
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(Continued from page 4) 

of the energized young people are black. 

Together with older blacks, they represent 

a potential upsurge of about 250,000 vot-

ers - once they get registered. And if they 

register, they're more likely to register 

Democratic than Republican - not only 

because of Obama's candidacy but also 

because the S.C. Republican Party is still 

trapped in the politics of race that worked 

well 30 years ago but isn't working so 

well now. 

Could Clemmons be trying to sup-

press millennial-generation and black 

voting? We certainly hope not. But it's a 

dead certainty that passage of his proposal 

would have that effect. 

Most people don't have passports, but 

everyone has a birth certificate. But how 

many kids participating in campus voter-

registration drives take their birth certifi-

cates to school with them? Not many, 

we'd wager. Nor are the many folks who 

register to vote in places other than S.C. 

county voter registration offices in the 

habit of carrying their birth certificates 

around with them. 

Clemmons' proposal, in short, strikes 

at the heart of democracy - easy access 

for every citizen to the voting booth. The 

hope must be that his fellow Judiciary 

Committee members see that and refuse 

to act on it. 

 

http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/

ArticleID/9509 

(Continued from page 4) No-Chili Chili Fest and Spring Fling 
Scheduled for April Meeting 

Post 448‟s annual Spring Fling, or as 

we like to call it the “No-Chili Chili 

Fest”, is scheduled for the General Meet-

ing of 17 April 2008. Drinks will be 

served at 1900 hrs and dinner at 2000 hrs, 

Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial 

Building .  

The menu for this years Spring Fling 

will consist of the following: 

 

Tossed Salad 

Chicken Cordon Bleu 
w/ Hollandaise Sauce 

Garlic Mashed Potatoes 

Green Beans 

King Rolls 

 

Assorted Desserts 

Wine 

Coffee   Tea 
 

Although there are no reservations 

required, dinner will be strictly limited to 

40 persons only, due to budgetary and 

occupancy restrictions. The dinner is open 

to all members in good standing and one 

guest per member. Tickets will be given 

out on a first come first served basis. 

Members may not enter the dinning room 

or be served without a ticket.  

Also present were many representa-

tives of local news organizations, includ-

ing CBS‟s Channel 5 and 

NBC‟s Channel 11, both of 

whom interviewed several 

members of Post 448. When 

asked by a news reporter why 

he felt the American people 

were so apathetic about the 

war in Iraq, the reporter was 

told by the Legionnaire that, 

“The corporate media was to 

blame for not telling the peo-

ple the truth.” It is doubtful 

that the interview would see 

air time. 

Notable in attendance 

tonight was Cindy Sheehan, 

whose son was one of the first lost in the 

war. Notables not in attendance at the 

vigil tonight were every other politician in 

the Bay Area... city, state, and federal.  

California has lost the greatest number 

of its young citizens to the war with 476 

(Continued from page 1) 

deaths, followed by Texas with 371. San 

Francisco has lost three young people; 

CPL Christopher Rose, PFC Keith 

Moore, and SGT Mario De Leon. 

     The night was cool and 

windy, and not all of the 

4,000 candles were lit at the 

same time. Each candle, 

however,   was lit if only 

briefly, reminiscent of the 

lives of those the candles 

represented.  

Editorôs Note: The Associ-

ated Press reported that, 

“President Bush pledged 

Monday to ensure „an out-

come that will merit the 

sacrifice‟ of those who have 

died in Iraq, offering sym-

pathy and resolve as the 

U.S. death toll hit 4,000.” The price of oil 

went up today to $100.00 and 4,000 U.S. 

Troops per barrel. 

 

 

WWII Veteran Arch Wilson 
lights one of the 4,000 candles. 

http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9131
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9131
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9509
http://www.veteransforcommonsense.org/ArticleID/9509
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Î Play Ball! We are pleased to an-

nounce that Post 448 has obtained 26 

tickets for the LGBT Night with the Gi-

ants, Friday, 25 July 2008. Seating is in 

Section 130, Lower Box Seats on the left 

field side. Tickets are $42.50 each and 

include access to the Pre-Game party and 

one free beverage. Reservations for this 

event will be taken on a first come first 

served basis, so reserve your spot soonest.  

Send your email requests to Ernie 

” S n o w f l a k e ”  G a u d r e a u ,  

post448news@pacbell.net. 

Î Reservations for our Angel Island, 

Expedition, Safari and Ocean Voy-

age, scheduled for 10 May, are going 

fast, so get your tickets soon. Details and 

application on back page of this newslet-

ter. 

Î Be there or be square! Where? At the 

Post 448 No-Chili Chili Fest and Spring 

Fling, at our regular General Meeting, 

1800 hrs, 17 April 2008, in Room 202 of 

the Veterans' War Memorial Building. 

Seating is limited to 40 Legionnaires in 

good standing and one guest. NO EX-

CEPTIONS! First come, first served. 

Î Hang in there! We hope the new web-

site will be up and running sometime dur-

ing April. Thanks for your patience. 

 

NOTE: Please note that the “Post Notes” 

of the Post 448 newsletter may be used 

for brief comments and community an-

nouncements from the membership. Sim-

ply email your notes or announcements to 

the Assistant Editor of the newsletter, 

post448news@pacbell.net.  

 

 

Poor Manôs Stew 
 

1½ lb Ground Sirloin 

1 lrg yellow onion, 

chopped. 

1 each red & green bell pepper 

1 8 oz box macaroni 

2 cans tomato soup 

4 oz grated Cheddar cheese 

2 tbs extra virgin olive oil 

Breadcrumbs 

Butter 

 

1. Brown sirloin and drain well. 

2. Sauté vegetables in olive oil.  

3. Cook pasta per directions on box 

and drain. 

4. In a large casserole, add maca-

roni, beef, vegetables, soup, and 

cheese, and mix well.  

5. Top mixture with breadcrumbs 

and dot with butter.  

 

Bake at 375° for 25 minutes. Serve with 

tossed salad. 

The American Legion 

Alexander Hamilton Post 448 

Intelligencer 

 
The Intelligencer is published monthly by the Alexander 

Hamilton Post 448 of the American Legion, located at the Veterans' 

War Memorial Building, 401 Van Ness Ave Room 128, San Fran-

cisco CA 94102. 

 

Editor-in-Chief: John Forrett 

Assistant Editor: Ernest Gaudreau 

Phone: 415-431-1413  

Post eMail: post448@yahoo.com 

Newsletter: post448news@pacbell.net 

Website: http://post448.org  

 

Copyright © 2008 by American Legion Post 448. All rights 

reserved. 

POST 

NOTES 

From the Chefsõ Corner  

— by Al Aden, Dick Manning, and Clint Rice §The Commander at this point turned the 

meeting over to the Adjutant and Acting 

Finance Officer. After apologizing for 

being late, the Adjutant delivered the 

monthly Treasurer‟s Report, a summary 

of which is contained herein. (A discus-

sion ensued concerning deposits in other 

banks at higher rates, most of which was 

lost because the microphones won‟t pick

-up comments from the membership. 

Adjutant Benfield did mention he had 

meetings and would report back at next 

meeting.) The totals were turned over to 

be published in the newsletter. Also 

meeting with Rene, we have been getting 

letter from the California Tax Board con-

cerning discrepancies in post tax returns 

for 2004. Files will be retrieved and the 

matter will be settled. A motion was 

made to accept the financial report 

March. The motion was seconded and 

passed.  

§The Adjutant reported that the Post was 

four shy reaching the 100% goal of 248 

members  for 2008. Tony reminded the 

membership that we have through May 

to find these  four new members and 

with just 15 new members, we are on the 

verge of becoming the largest post in San 

Francisco. The Adjutant then talked 

about the Washington trip during which 

he made a visit to the Congressional 

Cemetery where he was asked to investi-

gate the remains of Harvey Milk. The 

went to the Gate Keeper‟s house and 

pulled the remains of Harvey Milk out of 

the vault. Disposition of the final re-

mains are up in the air because of certain 

irregularities and Tony hoped that the 

information he received would help to 

settle the matter.  

§At this point Arch mentioned the set-up 

for the Spring Fling and asked for assis-

tance. Arch said he would usually get 

help from Joe Czuberki, George Gomez 

and Jimmy McConnell. Robert Potter 

volunteered. Any other assistance would 

(Continued from page 3) 

be appreciated. Set-up would take place 

at 1000 hrs on 17 April in Room 202. 

§At this point the Adjutant reported that 

everyone at the VA Hospital was excited 

about the “Care Packages” Project. He 

said he heard that a number of people 

have been wanting to become involved 

and there have been 1800 hits on the 

internet. On 21 March Tony would meet 

with the Director of Volunteer services 

at Ft Miley and give them a copy of our 

flier so he could psych up the vets and 

that two ward have been chosen to re-

ceive the packages. We will assemble on 

Thursday the 27th at 1200 hrs to put 

packages together. We will meet in 

Room 202 at 1000 hrs for this purpose. 

Volunteers are welcome and we still 

need more paper Safeway bags. Distribu-

tion will take place at Ft. Miley on the 

29th. We will meet at the Veterans' War 

Memorial Building on Saturday, 29 

March at 1100 hrs to transport the pack-

ages to Ft Miley. Distribution of pack-

ages will take approximately 90 minutes. 

From there we will proceed to Ocean 

Beach for the Flag Retirement Cere-

mony. Anyone who has a flag that needs 

proper disposition is welcome.  

§There being no new business brought 

forward, a motion to adjourn was made, 

seconded and passed. 

§The Commander called the Legion-

naires to attention and the Colors were 

retired.  

§The meeting was formally adjourned at 

2108 hrs. 

Support Our Troops!  

Join SLDN 

www.sldn.org 

mailto:post448news@pacbell.net?subject=Baseball%20Reservations
mailto:post448news@pacbell.net?subject=A%20Post%20Notes%20Note...
http://www.sldn.org
http://ga1.org/sldn/supportsldn.html
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SUPPORT OUR FRIENDS AT COLE HARDWARE! 
Shop at any Cole Hardware store  and mention that you heard about them from Alexander Hamilton Post 448 or men-

tion account number 411. At the end of the year, we will receive a donation for all of the referrals.  So tell all of your 

friends and family.  If you are visiting SF, they have souvenirs too!!!  Thanks for your support!!! 

Cole Hardware 
956 COLE STREET 

San Francisco, CA 94117 

415-753-2653 

Fax: 415-753-0957  

M-F 7 am to 7:30 pm              

weekends 8 to 7  

Cole Hardware 
3317 MISSION STREET   

San Francisco, CA 94110 

415-674-8913 

Fax: 415-647-6554  

M-F 8 am to 7:30 pm  

weekends 8 to 7  

Cole Fox Hardware 
70 - 4TH STREET  
San Francisco, CA 94103 

415-777-4400   

Fax: 415-777-4453     

M-F 8 am to 7:30 pm 

weekends 9 to 5:30                   

 

Cole Hardware 
2254 POLK STREET  
San Francisco, CA 94109 

415-647-8700       

Fax: 415-674-8917 

M-F 8 am to 8 pm 

weekends 9 to 7  

Post 448  

2008 

Calendar  

Do you have comments about articles or 
news reported in the Intelligencer? Do you have 

an idea for an article or would like to submit an 

article you want considered for publication in 
the Post 448 Newsletter? 

 

Send your PDF or Word docs to: 
 

post448news@pacbell.net 
 

Deadline for publication in the next 

newsletter is the 25th of each month. The Post 

has the right to refuse publication of any article 
without explanation. 

Unless otherwise copyrighted or agreed 

upon, all contributions become the property of 
American Legion Post 448. 

Due to limited space, obituaries and 

memorial notices will be printed on a 

space available basis for members in good 

standing only.  

NOTICE 

Qualifying income includes Social 

Security benefits, certain Railroad Retire-

ment benefits, certain veterans‟ benefits 

and earned income, such as income from 

wages, salaries, tips and self-employment. 

While these people may not be normally 

required to file a tax return because they 

do not meet the filing requirement, the 

IRS emphasizes they must file a 2007 

return in order to receive a payment. 

Recipients of Social Security, certain 

Railroad Retirement and certain veterans‟ 

benefits should report their 2007 benefits 

on Line 14a of Form 1040A or Line 20a 

of Form 1040. Taxpayers who already 

have filed but failed to report these bene-

fits can file an amended return by using 

Form 1040X. The IRS is working with 

the Social Security Administration and 

U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs to 

ensure that recipients are aware of this 

issue. 

Additional information is available on 

the Internal Revenue Service‟s website at 

< h t t p : / / w w w . i r s . g o v / i r s /

article/0,,id=177937,00.html#Vets> 

(Continued from page 1) 

April 5 Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

17 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building and 

Annual ñNo-Chili Chiliò Fest and Spring Fling! 

May 3 Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

10 Angel Island Expedition, Safari and Ocean Voyage! 

15 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

17 Mamaôs Breast Cancer Emergency Fund Dinner 

June 7 Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

20 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

26-29 Pride Week. Pride Parade. Gay Native American Seminars. 

July 5  Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

17 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

25 LBGT Night with the Giants. We have 26 tickets for this game! 

August 2  Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

21 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building 

and Annual Spaghetti Feed. 

September 
6 

Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

18 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

October 4 Officers‟ Meeting 1200 hrs, Room 104, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

16 Post Meeting 1900 hrs, Room 202, Veterans' War Memorial Building  

For a more accurate, up-to-the-minute calendar and event information and special 
announcements, please check our website. 

mailto:post448news@pacbell.net
http://www.irs.gov/irs/article/0,,id=177937,00.html#Vets
http://www.irs.gov/irs/article/0,,id=177937,00.html#Vets
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Alexander Hamilton Post 448 

The American Legion 

PO Box 14939 

San Francisco CA  94114-0939 

April 2008 NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

US POSTAGE PAID 

PERMIT NUMBER 1008 

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

  

Each guest must read and sign the following agreement: 

 

I hereby agree to hold harmless the ALEXANDER HAMILTON POST 448 OF THE AMERICAN LEGION, its members, guests and representatives for any loss 

or injury to myself or property which I become involved with by reason of my participation. I do also agree to assume responsibility for any property damage 

which I knowingly initiate. I further I do hereby assume all risks and release Alexander Hamilton Post 448 of the American Legion its members, guests and rep-

resentatives from any assumption of risk. 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________  Email (if applicable): ____________________________________ 

 

Mailing Address: __________________________________________________ Phone: _________________________________________________ 

All applications will be acknowledged by U.S. Mail or email with further details. 

I have read and agree to all terms of this application: 

 

Signature: _______________________________________________Date: _____________ 

 

Please make checks payable to Post 448, and mail to PO Box 14939, San Francisco, CA 94114 -0939 

Saturday, 10 May 2008 

This expedition is limited to 40 people and is on a first come first serve basis. 

Deadline is 25 April 2008 
Applications for this event may be found on the Post 448 Yahoo Group at: 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/post448 or download here. 

OR fill out and mail application below. (May be Xeroxed as needed.) 

 

 

  

Alexander Hamilton Post 448 
Angel Island Expedition 

Safari and Ocean Voyage 
  

Cost is $35.00 per person 

and Includes 

Round Trip Ferry from Pier 41 

One-Hour Tram Tour of Angel Island 

Picnic Lunch 

Rest of the day is yours to explore and enjoy  

Until departure ferry to Pier 41 

http://groups.yahoo.com/group/post448
http://www.themint.net/post448/specials/angelisland.pdf

